
September  2023 

Autumn Term 1 - Newsletter  

Key Dates for
your Diary 

Emotion Coaching
Workshop Parent/Carer

Workshop
3rd October 2023 

Start of Autumn Term 2 
30th October 2023

Luke Bolsin

All key dates will be uploaded on
our website. To view our news
and events please click here.

Parent/Carer Afternoon
Cream Tea 

26th September 2023
13.30pm

October Half Term
23rd-27th October 2023

Nuture me, Nuture you,
Parent/Carer Workshop

4th October 2023  

Well someone truly flipped the ‘autumn’ switch this
week, with a definite change in the weather. Rain
and wind has dominated things for Cornwall this

week, and our outdoor ed team have had to be very
creative to navigate ‘storm Nigel’ safely! We hope
that over the coming weeks, they will continue to

safely be able to get out and about and enjoy some
of the benefits of late summer/autumn

temperatures in Cornwall… so please ensure that
your child is fully prepared for this with coats,

outdoor clothing if applicable, and swim wear to put
on under wetsuits.

In other aspects of school life, we have seen a solid
stream of new starters to our great community, and
are pleased to welcome many new members to the
Oak Tree family! We are confident that as time goes
on they will all begin to feel the magic of belonging

to our great school. We are now running close to full
on both our Darley and Oregon buildings, overseen

by Michelle Pascoe and myself respectively.

As ever, if you have any problems or concerns
please don’t hesitate to give either of us a shout, or

Dan Stockton as our overall head teacher.

https://www.oaktreeschoolcornwall.co.uk/news-events/


Robert Lowe - Teaching Assistant

Sydney Bailey - Teaching Assistant

Toni Williams - Catering Manager 

Ross Woolford - Teaching Assitant 

Hi, my name is Sydney and I have recently joined the school as a Teaching
Assistant. When I'm not working I love to be outdoors, walking and sea
swimming. I really enjoy watching live music and going to the theatre. 

We welcomed lots of new staff and some
returning staff at the start of the academic year! 

Hi, my name is Claire and I'm the newly appointed catering teacher. I am
passionate about all things food related and when I'm not teaching I enjoy
exploring the Cornish beaches and countryside walks as I am new to the area (all
suggestions of places to visit welcome!)

Claire Kerr - Catering Teacher
MEET OUR NEW STAFF

Hi. my name is Bob and I'm joining Oak Tree as a Teaching Assistant. In my
spare time I love spending time with my family, watching movies and listening
to music. I also love to grow pumpkins. I am really happy to be joining the Oak
Tree team. 

I am originally from West Yorkshire, I followed our dream and finally made the move down to
Cornwall with my family last year, which was the best move ever. I have 25 years’ experience
working in a variety of roles within the catering industry, including schools, care homes and event
catering. I am very passionate about my work and excited with my new role as Cook at Oak Tree
School. In my spare time I enjoy walks on the beach with our dog. 

Hi I’m Ross. I am returning to work at Oaktree as a teaching assistant after travelling
in Asia over wintertime. In my spare time I enjoy surfing, anything sporty and spending
time outside. I am looking forward to getting back involved at the school and taking
part in all the great activities Oaktree offers students!  



MEET OUR NEW STAFF
Milly Cotsell-Webb - Teaching Assistant 

My name is Tom and I am originally from Italy. I really enjoy football (my team is
Wolverhampton), I have a degree in music and I am a musician my favourite
instrument is the Guitar. I am excited to be working at Oak Tree School. 

Chelsea Jory - Teaching Assistant 

Hi my name is Chelsea, I’m a new TA in our Perranporth class. I’m currently doing
a degree in learning and education with the goal to become a teacher. In my

spare time I like to spend time with my friends and family or visiting new places.

We welcomed lots of new staff and some
returning staff at the start of the academic year! 

Mark Kelly - Outdoor Ed Teacher 
Mark has recently joined out Outdoor Education Team at Oak Tree School. In his role at Oak Tree School
and work outside the school, Mark is responsible for managing daily outdoor activities, overseeing risk
assessments, and providing training, assessments and technical advice in Beach Lifeguarding, First Aid,
Sea Kayaking, Surfing, Coasteering, Sea Survival skills, Stand Up Paddleboarding, Team Building, and
Bushcraft. In his free time, you can find him doing all of the above as well as skateboarding, sailing and
rockclimbing.

Tomas Amaroso- Teaching Assistant

Megan Moore - Teaching Assistant

Hi, I'm Milly, I have recently started at OTS as a Teaching Assistant in a
nurture class. I love sports especially playing hockey and watching

rugby, and going to the beach in my spare time.

Hello, I am Megan Moore. I am a Teaching Assistant in Little Fistral Class. In
my spare time I enjoy reading, going to the beach and spending time with
my family. 



WHATS ON?WHATS ON?  
Get 1 free National Trust pass this
Autumn! Valid until 20th October

2023

https://services.actionforchildren.org.uk/kernow-connect/for-young-people/youth-groups/
https://www.nationaltrust-tickets.org.uk/category/33543?branches.branchID=2286


Please see the term dates for the
academic year 2023-2024. 

If you’re child is not going to be in
school on a certain date or is poorly,
please call reception on 01872 264
221 to inform us of their absence.

Over the academic year Oak Tree School will be running lots of
sessions for Parent & Carers, face to face and online. Please see

the Parent/Carer Calendar below and keep an eye out for
individual flyers with more details over the coming weeks. If you

would like to attend any sessions please email
michele.haigh@oaktreeschoolcornwall.co.uk

PARENT/CARERPARENT/CARER
TERMTERMTERMDATESDATESDATES

https://services.actionforchildren.org.uk/kernow-connect/for-young-people/youth-groups/


ECO-COMMITEE
OTS 

Over the course of last year students have
worked to make Oak Tree School a greener

place and thanks to their hard work, It has paid
off. In July, Oak Tree were proud to be certified
as an ECO-School achieving the award of Green

flag status, thanks to the students and their
input through the eco-committee. 

We would also like to thank The Green Waste
Company who kindly donated peat free, top

quality gardening grade compost for our
Allotment. The plants are thriving, and students

have been enjoying planting and maintaining
the raised beds. We are very grateful for the

kind donation.
As we turn our attention to the new academic
year, we hope to further the sustainability of
Oak Tree School, through the eco-committee

and within class.

Emily, Godrevy class teacher is passionate about Astronomy and the
night sky.  Why not have a go at the activity she has set!

WHAT IS A CONSTELLATION?

A constellation is a group of stars.
The groups are identified according
to patterns that people have seen in
the stars. 
Since ancient times people have
tried to explain the night sky. Over
thousands of years different cultures
have seen different patterns in the
stars. They have named many
different constellations after familiar
animals, everyday objects, and
characters and beasts from stories.

Can you spot any
constellations? 

Take a photo or draw a picture of what you
see and send it to school to win credits and

a feature in the following newsletter. 

The Big Dipper



STUDENTSSTUDENTS  

Click here to revise through BBC Bitesize.
This is extremely useful for GCSE students. 

Riddle of the Week

Tell your tutor the answer to win 50
credits  

Student Ambassador
Voting is open for student

ambassador! This year we have four
eager candidates looking for your

vote: Please see your tutor to vote.
Miles 

Ethan M
Hayden R
Heidi W

What has hands 
but doesn’t clap?

Would you like to earn
your Blue Peter badge?
The first badge OTS students can earn

is the Blue badge.. Blue badges are
awarded for sending in interesting
letters, stories, draw/paint/make

pictures, poems or suggesting good
ideas for the programme. . 

Please submit your creations to Morgan (Based in
the office) or send them to morgan.read-

ferris@oaktreeschoolcornwall.co.uk. Morgan will
then send your work to Blue Peter.

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/learn
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/learn
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/learn

